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WPDA NewsBits  
  

  
Reasons to Join the  

Western Pennsylvania 
Dressage Association 

¶ ¶ ¶ 

Membership covers the 2018  

competition year &  

includes: 

¶ Participation in WPDA shows and 
clinics 

¶ Individual membership in the 
USDF 

¶ Eligibility for year-end awards 

¶ Voting & office holding privileges 

¶ WPDA Team competition for 
Juniors and Adults 

¶ Social events 

¶ Annual banquet 

¶ WPDA Handbook 

¶ Membership Directory* 

¶ Monthly Newsletter 
 

           *Available on request. 
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Note:  Board meeting, Friday, April 6, @ Bella Frutetto.  Time:  7:00  pm SHARP!      
Members are welcome to attend.  Please let Pam McCready know that you are 
coming so the restaurant can have enough seats available for the group. We 
look forward to seeing you there!   

**********  
We are pleased to announce that our member roster has grown to 75 members, 
with 22 new members in 2018.  Keep up the good work and invite, invite, invite! 

***********  
 

!ƴŘΧLƴǘǊƻŘǳŎƛƴƎ the rest of our junior officers! 
 
My name is Grace Baierl, and I am a junior board member for 
WPDA.  This year I will be helping with coordinating and 
organizing some of the competitions. There is a plethora of 
shows available ranging in travel time and whether or not 
they are recognized or schooling shows. One of the main 
shows on which we are focǳǎƛƴƎ ƛǎ [ŜƴŘƻƴ DǊŀȅΩǎ 
Dressage4Kids Youth Dressage Festival in Saugerties, NY. 
Dressage4Kids is a team competition for junior/young 
riders people ranging in age from four to twenty-one. I 
have been to this show four times. It is an absolutely 
phenomenal experience. You meet many new people and 
grow closer with the people you already know. I highly 
recommend any junior to go and participate.  
 
IƻǊǎŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ L ƭƻǾŜŘΦ L ƎǊŜǿ ǳǇ ǊƛŘƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ƳƻƳΩǎ ƘƻǊǎŜΣ 

and eventually began taking lessons. I started riding as a Hunter, and my horizons 

were eventually broadened by Pony Club. I always want to go to every rally, 

meaning I had to learn to ride in multiple disciplines. These disciplines were 

dressage, eventing, show jumping, and tetrathlon. My love for dressage grew and 

grew. When I got my first pony named Catskill Nola I began to put a lot of my 

attention into moving up the levels of dressage. Nola and I competed up to first 

level in dressage. We also greatly enjoyed eventing and competed through 

Beginner Novice. After owning my pony for three years I, unfortunately, had to 

 

 

Club News  
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sell her. I grew several inches while she did not. Nola now lives in Oklahoma with 

a wonderful new family who cherishes and takes care of her. I began my search 

for a new horse. After looking for a month or two, I found Advantageous, aka 

Tage, in November. Tage is a six-year-old off the track thoroughbred. He has a 

very sweet and attention-seeking personality. He loves to jump and enjoys 

ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŘǊŜǎǎŀƎŜΦ LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊd to our future of riding together, and 

ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƎǊƻǿ ŀǎ ŀ ǘŜŀƳΦ 

 

  
     Hi everyone! I am Hanna Hudec and I am the Social Chair    

  for the WPDA Juniors for 2018. I am almost 20 years old and 
have been riding since I was about 9. At Silver Crest 
Equestrian Center, I am part of the IC Eventing team 
coached by Pam McCready. During the school year, I attend 
Indiana University of Pennsylvania for Sociology and 
Criminology. Although I do not own my own horse, most of 
my training within the past 3+ years has been with Bonjour, 
a 12 year old Gypsy Vanner/ Trakehner cross. We are 

excited to see where this year/show season will 
take us!  

 

Hey everyone!  I am Allie Salt, the Junior Financing and Fundraising Chair for the 

WPDA.  I am currently studying accounting at Duquesne 

University and will be graduating next winter!  I started 

riding about ten years ago at Silver Crest Equestrian 

Center and absolutely fell in love with riding.  I began to 

focus on dressage about six years ago and have been 

showing with the WPDA ever since!  I am currently 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭƛƴƎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƭŜǾŜƭ ƳƻǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ tŀƳŜƭŀ aŎ/ǊŜŀŘȅΩǎ 

lovely Friesian, Cirinity, who I have been fortunate 

enough to ride for the past four years.  I look forward to 

spending my last year as a JR/YR competing with the WPDA 

ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǊƛŘŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƧǳƴƛƻǊ ǘŜŀƳ ŀǘ [ŜƴŘƻƴΩǎ ¸ƻǳǘƘ 

Dressage Festival this July! 
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Friday update: What's New - Western Pennsylvania Dressage 

Association (WPDA) (Pittsburgh, PA)...   

Today's spotlight ῎  is on junior rider Emma Teff/WPDA who 

recently attended one of Britta's clinics at Silver Crest Equestrian 

Center (Valencia, PA) - read on to get her view on training with 

Britta: 

"On March 10th and 11th, I took two clinics with Britta Johnston. 

I found the clinics to be incredibly informative and motivating. I 

ƭƻǾŜŘ aǎΦ WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǎǘȅƭŜΦ {ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘŦƻǊǿŀǊŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ǇǳǎƘŜŘ ƳŜ ƛƴ 

a good way. Woven into her instruction were tidbits on biomechanics and correct training for 

the health of the horse. A big focus in my clinics was the use of the seat, not the hands. She 

gave me a ratio that really stuck with me: you should ride 80% with your seat, 15% with your 

legs, and 5% with your hands. 

By the end of my rides with her, I could very obviously feel the difference in the way my horse 

was using his body. We used the movements such as mediums, shoulder in, half pass, and flying 

ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ Ƴȅ ƘƻǊǎŜΩǎ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ƎƻƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ ƘƛƴŘ ŜƴŘΦ aǎΦ 

Johnston reminded me of a German word I had read in a book last year: losgelassenheit, which 

she defined as 'going to let loose.' I loved that she brought this up because it helped me 

connect what I was doing with what I had read. Ms. Johnston continued to talk about mental 

state of a rider and what it takes to get to the top of the sport. I want to get there, so hearing 

ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƘŜǊ ǿŜǊŜ ƻŦ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǾŀƭǳŜ ǘƻ ƳŜΦ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ 

ride with Ms. Johnston again and to continue to 'make my horse 

Ƴȅ ŘŀƴŎŜ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊϥΗέ 

Mountain Vista Farm looks forward to hosting Emma and several 

other promising and talented junior riders later this spring for a 

boot camp weekend of training in VA Horse Country!!! 

Contact Britta at 202-870-8817 or at "brittajohnston@mvf.com" 

with inquiries - and stay tuned for more details on adult boot 

camp too! 

Reprinted from Facebook ς Britta Johnston at Mountain Vista 

Farm 

 

  

 

 

In the Spotlight  

https://www.facebook.com/DressageWPDA/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/DressageWPDA/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/britta.johnston.1?fref=mentions
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April 8, 2018 (Sunday):  Western Pennsylvania Equine Safety Seminar ς Victory Hills Golf Course.  

Contact Jerri Anesetti.  janesetti17@gmail.com 

April 12 ς 15 (Thur ς Sun):  Equine Affaire, Ohio Expo Center ς To purchase tickets visit 

http://equineaffaire.com 

April 20 ς April 22:  MODA USDF/USEF Recognized Dressage Show ς Mid Ohio Dressage Spring I 

& II.    For registration and prize list ς visit www.showsecretary.com  

April 20-22; May 18:  Clinic:  Ryan Yap ŀǘ wƻŎƪƛƴΩ ± {ǘŀōƭŜǎΦ  CƻǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ [ƛƴ ±ƛǾƛŀƴƻ ŀǘ 
linvi@comcast.net 

April 25 (Wednesday):  DunMovin Farm USEF/USDF Recognized Dressage Show.  Prize list and 

entry form at https://equestrianentries.com 

May 15:  Blue Goose Stable USEF/USDF Recognized Dressage Show.   Registration info coming 

soon.   

June 2-3 & August 4-5:  USDF/USEF Loch Moy Dressage Festival ς Dressage Shows.  Registration 

info coming soon. 

 
WPDA Sanctioned Schooling shows.  Judges are pending unless otherwise 

noted.  The list will be updated as information is received. 
 
APRIL- 4/22/18 ς Coventry Equestrian Center,  Ingrid Albrecht, Judge 

4/29/18  - Horse on Course 
 
MAY -  5/13/2018 ς Horse on Course 
 
JUNE - 6/03/2018 - SYDMOR ς awaiting confirmation 

6/10/2018 ς Horse on Course 
6/23/2018 - WPDA Fairhaven  
 

JULY -  7/01/2018- COVENTRY - Tami Heckman, Judge 
07/29/2018  - Horse on Course 

 
AUG. - 08/19/2018 ς Sydmor ς awaiting confirmation 

08/26/2018 ς Horse on Course  
 
SEPT.- 9/16/2018 - Horse on Course 
             9/30/2018 ς Coventry Equestrian Center  

 

 

Shows & Clinics  

http://equineaffaire.com/
http://www.showsecretary.com/
mailto:linvi@comcast.net
https://equestrianentries.com/
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Hello Juniors! 
 
I am reaching out to you with a fantastic opportunity to train with Britta Johnston 
at Mountain Vista Farm in Virginia for a few days this spring.  Britta recently did a 
clinic for the WPDA recently and while she was here, we discussed bringing a 
small group of junior riders to her farm for intense training. 
 
Our days would consist of: 

¶ One or two lessons a day 

¶ Unmounted sessions to discuss theory, horse management and safety 

¶ Watching her train horses from babies to upper levels 

¶ Auditing other riders 

¶ Britta would like to help us teach each other to develop our eyes.   
 

This would be an all day, intensive training experience in which Britta would be 
devoting her time to us. 
 
She can accommodate up to five riders and horses.  The pricing is yet to be 
determined as we first need to know if there is interest before we can work out 
the details.  We are thinking about the latter half of April or the first half of  May 
for this wonderful opportunity.  It would be over a weekend. 
 
Two of our juniors rode in the clinic with her when she was here and got a lot 
from her instruction.  It was serious and straightforward.  To learn more about 
Britta Johnston, visit her website:  www.brittajohnston.com 
 
Please email Emma IMMEDIATELY, if you are interested in this incredible 
experience as we have to begin planning with Britta ASAP. 
 
Submitted by: 
Emma Teff 
WPDA Junior Education Chair 
eteff@zoominternet.net 
  

 

Junior News!!  

http://www.brittajohnston.com/
mailto:eteff@zoominternet.net


8 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Competition season is right around the corner and there are a few items that are 
needed for you to compete at Dressage4Kids. One of the safety precautions 
required for you to compete at the HITS showground is getting certain vaccines. 
Every horse planning to compete at The Youth Dressage Festival must be 
vaccinated against Equine Influenza, EH1, and EH4 within six months of the 
Festival. LŦ ŀ ƘƻǊǎŜΩǎ ǾŀŎŎƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ŜȄǇƛǊŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦŜǎǘƛǾŀƭΣ  they must receive 
the vaccination fourteen days prior to the start of the competition. As well as 
having your vaccinations up to date, you must have an Event Participation 
Declaration Form, found on the festival website, signed for all horses by the 
trainer and/or the parent. This form is a proof of vaccinations. Finally, a rider 
needs one score of 57% or higher from any USEF or FEI dressage test of the level 
or a higher level from July 17, 2017 to June 17, 2018. A rider may compete on a 
different horse from the one on which the qualifying score was received. If you 
are a previous rider at the Dressage Festival, you are automatically eligible for the 
same level or lower. If you plan to compete in the Lead line Class, you will not 
need a qualifying score.  Check out the schedule of WPDA sanctioned schooling 
shows so you can enter and get that qualifying score! 
 

I hope to see many Juniors this year at Dressage4Kids. Make sure you have all 
required information so you can come, too! 
 
Bonus Question (from Training Horses the Ingrid Klimke Way): If a horse is scared 
to go through an exercise what way can you make it more friendly to an 
unexperienced horse?  (Note:  Answer can be found elsewhere in this newsletter!) 

 
If you have any questions about Dressage4Kids, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 
 
Blessings,  
Grace Baierl 
Junior Team Competition Chair 

catskillnola@icloud.com 

  

 

  

Fpidjm J`rn+ ^jioÞ_- 
 

mailto:catskillnola@icloud.com
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The WPDA Junior/Young Rider Board Members hosted their first clinic on March 24-25, with Nicole 

DelGiorno, a USDF gold medalist, NAJYRC 2-time gold medalist and graduate of the FEI Junior/Young 

Rider Program.  Shared here are a few of the photos from their clinic, courtesy of Nina Teff.  ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ 

hearing from the juniors ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŎƭƛƴƛŎΗ 

  

Nicole DelGiorno 

Maggie & Cloudy 

Mara & Charlotte 

 

Vanessa & Artie 

Emma & Rainier 

Allie & Cirinity 

Grace & Tage  

Mia & Shy 
Sierra & Tempi 


